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Workshop on how to raise Children 
 
On September 1, 2024, the Family Department of Heavenly Asia Pacific held an online Education 
workshop on raising children. Hori Masaichi, Continental Director of Heavenly Asia Pacific, opened the 
event, setting the tone for a day of learning and growth. 
 
This workshop, which began with an opening address by Hori Masaichi, Continental Director of 
Heavenly Asia Pacific, featured three special sessions designed to deepen participants' understanding of 
Heavenly Parent's truth and enhance their discussion skills. 
 
Led by experienced educators including Mrs. Ranet Pang (BFEM Assistant Coordinator), Mrs. Jennifer 
Kong (BFD Singapore Advisor), and Mrs. Koh Ai Ping (Asia Pacific Early Childhood Education 
Coordinator), these sessions provided valuable insights into early childhood and elementary education for 
second-generation blessed families. 
 
These sessions provided valuable insights into early childhood and elementary education for second 
generation of blessed families. The interactive format, including surveys, lectures, and Q and A sessions, 
ensured a comprehensive and engaging learning experience. Ursula McCracken, BFD Asia Pacific Senior 
Advisor, offered words of encouragement, emphasizing the importance of ongoing education and 
resource development. 
 
Looking ahead, the Family Department plans to continue this series in November, focusing on blessed 
families with children aged 12-18. 
 

 
 
Blessed Family Workshop in the Philippines 
 
On September 8, 2024, the Family Church of Metro Manila in Quezon City, Philippines, hosted a 
combined Sunday service and one-day workshop. The event drew 130 participants, including Family 
Federation leaders and members from Metro Manila and Region 3. 
 



 

 

 
 
Led by a team of experienced pastors - Julius Malicdem, Leo Angelo Halog, Edgar Tanate, Jaime 
Vergara, John Robert Gregorio, and Andrew Love - the workshop emphasized the crucial role of blessed 
families in strengthening local communities and building healthy churches. 
 
Participants explored strategies for leading family groups. They shared recent words from True Mother 
and testimonies from pastors, reaffirming the position of blessed families in preparation for next year's 
Entrance Ceremony. 
 
 


